Regular Monthly Meeting April 14, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, April 14, 2011, 10:00 AM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report. Superintendent Phillips also presented the Board of Supervisors with certificates of appreciation for the help and support that they provide to the police department.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to adopt resolution #2 of 2011, in accordance with Act 93 of 2010, the consolidated Assessment Law and an additional \$10.00 fee for a building permit to cover administration costs. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to authorize the solicitor to prepare a resolution or ordinance to establish interest rates on outstanding municipal claims, pursuant to recent case law.

John McGoran, Allied Waste, stated that the overall tonnage for the township is higher than expected and hopes that all are pleased with the service.

Public Comment:

Mr. Art Hairhogger, Old Princeton Road, asked what was happening with the sewer line on Old Princeton Road. Mr. Albertini stated that the sand placed under the sewer line had washed out which placed pressure on the line. Mr. Hairhoger also asked if the supervisors could contact the plaza for some pot hole repair and if there was any news on the repair of the bank near his home.

Mr. Peters stated that he had contacted the plaza and they told him things would be patched. Mr. Albertini stated that they will get to the repair.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.